
 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
It has been great to see our students finally able to wear our new dress uniform rust shirt and the new 
school hoodie. These items have taken time to get here from the supplier, but they look great on our 
students. The weather is starting to get colder so please check in with your child to ensure they have 
enough warm clothing for school. They can wear plain black or blue thermals under their uniform to 
keep them warm. Hoodies and jackets are also available through NZ Uniforms - details to order are 
later in our newsletter. At school we do not hold stock but we do have a set of uniforms for fittings 
that we encourage you to make use of before ordering. Staff will continue to follow up with students 
and whānau about incorrect uniform items and work with you to make a plan. Our students look 
fantastic in the new uniform and we want to see this consistently every day of the year.  
 
Last week we had Round 1 of our head leaders challenge during Tuakana Teina time. It was great to 
see students of all ages work together to complete the challenges on offer. Each of our four 
committees; Academic, Community, Cultural and Sports gave the students a different challenge each. 
Well done to all our leaders for taking on this challenge.  
 
This week we have had our Volleyball and Waka Ama teams out competing at national tournaments. 
Our Endeavour Centre students competed at the TSSSA All Ability swimming event on Thursday. This 
was a fun day. Enjoy the photos later in the newsletter. Taranaki swimming championships for our 
Year 7 and 8 students were held the same day. Well done to all our competitors. We are very proud 
of you. A huge thank you to the staff and volunteers that made this possible for our students. I know 
they would have had a fantastic week and will have represented our school with pride.  
 
Our annual swimming sports event was held today. Once again this could not have happened without 
our amazing staff and community volunteers. A special than you to ANZ Hāwera who provided five 
staff volunteers. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of the ‘cell phones away for the day.’ It is great to see our 
students in class interacting more with peers and teachers. It is also great to see students running 
around at lunch on a more frequent basis. Together we are making a difference in this space.   
 
 
Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 
 

 

  

Newsletter – 22 March 2024 
 



School Policies 
The school has a subscription with SchoolDocs to maintain, update and review our policies. 
SchoolDocs provide us with a comprehensive core set of policies that are well researched and follow 
the Ministry of Education National Administration Guidelines. The policies and procedures are 
tailored to our school and we supply specific information such as our charter together with 
procedures for behaviour management, reporting to parents, etc. 
 
SchoolDocs update, modify or create policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry 
guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools and regular reviewing from the 
SchoolDocs team.  
 
We invite you to visit the site at  https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz 
  
SchoolDocs login details 
Username:          tepaepaeoaotea 
Password:           excellence 
  
  

 
 
Policies for review Term 1 
 

• Te Tiriti o Waitangi 
• Board responsibility 
• Parent Involvement 
• Communicating with Parents 
• Community Conduct Expectations 
• School Character 
• School planning and Reporting 
• Reporting to Parents on Student Progress and Achievement 

 
You are able to login to SchoolDocs at any point to read and give feedback on these policies.  
 
  

https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://paparangi.schooldocs.co.nz/


Tuakana Teina Time (Fridays 1.45pm – 3pm) 
The wider school community is welcome to join us for events highlighted orange. 

 Term One  
Week 1    Juniors on site / Seniors Marae 

2   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 9 February - 9.30am at TSB Hub 

3   Trebuchet  

4   Awa Assemblies/meet leaders/chants/banners (prep for athletics) 

5   Athletics – Friday, 1 March at the TSB Hub 

6   Whole School Assembly (Virtual) 

7   Round One: Head Leaders Challenge 

8   Swimming Sports – Friday, 22 March at Hawera Aquatic Centre 

9   Good Friday – Public Holiday Friday, 29 March 

10   Round Two: Head Leaders Challenge 

11   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 12 April at the TSB Hub 

 Term Two 
Week 1   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 3 May at the TSB Hub 

2   Colour Run – Wednesday, 10 May 

3   Waiata Practice 

4   Waiata Practice 

5   Inter-Awa Waiata Comp – Friday, 31 May at the TSB Hub 

6   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 7 June at the TSB Hub 

7   Round Three: Head Leaders Challenge 

8   Round Four: Head Leaders Challenge 

9   Matariki – Public Holiday Friday, 28 June 

10   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 7 June at the TSB Hub 

 

The tuakana–teina relationship, an integral part of traditional Māori society, provides a model for 
buddy systems. An older or more expert tuakana (brother, sister or cousin) helps and guides a younger 
or less expert teina (originally a younger sibling or cousin). In a learning environment that recognises 
the value of ako, the tuakana–teina roles may be reversed at any time. For example, the student who 
yesterday was the expert on te wā and explained the lunar calendar may need to learn from her 
classmate today about how manaakitanga (hospitality) is practiced by the local hapū.  

The concept of a tuakana–teina relationship / Aspects of planning / Teaching and learning te reo 
Māori / Curriculum guidelines / Home - Te reo Māori (tki.org.nz)  

https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/5f63dba8a8595f254982263ef4dee5b9.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/2e3a3f549e72f3b7767fc02bcb173769.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/17e435ed026c8c22a1afab2e434735a1.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/37bc837c8439adab7057df34818231c8.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship


Our Social and Emotional Learning focus for this week. 
This work is completed each morning in Whānau Hui. 

 

  



Cell Phone Implications 
Our front office staff are finding it difficult to locate students during break times if they need to leave 
school for appointments. Please communicate to your child before school if they have an appointment 
that day. Alternatively, please communicate your child’s appointment time to the office outside of 
break times so they can get a message to their classroom.   

Break times are Morning tea 11.15 – 11.45am / Lunch 1.15 – 1.45pm 

Confiscated Cell Phones 

First time offence: Student cell phones can be collected by students at the end of the day. If a student 
is leaving early during the day, the office will ring home to confirm the student is not returning later 
in the day before they will issue them their cell phone.  

Second and subsequent offences: Student cell phones will need to be collected by a caregiver. If they 
are leaving early, a parent will still need to come to school to collect their phone. 

 

After School Senior Academic Support 
The following opportunities are available for students to seek extra 

support in their subjects during Term 1, 3.15-4.00pm 
Sciences Tuesday – JBA 

Wednesday – GBA 
Friday – EPL/TWI 

Mathematics L2: Tuesday 
L1: Wednesday 
L3: Thursday 

Photography 
Visual Arts 

Monday 
Tuesday 

Digital Technology Thursday 
English Monday 



  



  



 



Please read the following information carefully. Being part of a 
production is an amazing experience but also a big commitment. 

Dates 

The Lion King Jr will go on stage at the Hawera Memorial Theatre from 

20-27 June 2024 

We will be performing six shows. You must be available for all six shows. 

Rehearsals 

Will be held out of school time. 
Mondays 7-9pm, Thursdays 7-9pm, Sundays 4-7pm. 

You may not be required at every rehearsal. 

First rehearsal Sunday, 28 April at 4pm (last Sunday of the school holidays). 

Audition Dates 

Sunday, 24 March and Easter Tuesday, 2 April 

Auditions are open to all students. If you cannot attend either audition date, 
please see Mr Campbell shaun.campbell@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz or Whaea Emily.  

Lion King Jnr Audition Booking Form 
 

mailto:shaun.campbell@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=FtwyvGP6-UOUD0xiqvLTf16EYUyjCxZJtrPOi8cUYdBUN1JGQ1E0N1pERE9YNjMwVkI3TE9DT0UyVC4u


 

Please click on the link below for ALL Badge information: 

AAA Year 7-8 Taupaenui badge information.pdf 

   

https://tepaepaeoaotea-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/kylie_surgenor_tepaepaeoaotea_school_nz/EZwuB4z0hUNOoRiNHb0z_-8B51dy4e5KgUzTqvtBDQ5LCg?e=EtrhAl


 

Another full on, action packed two weeks of sport done and dusted!  Honestly, my weeks feel like days 
with so much happening. 

I cannot express enough my gratitude and thanks for all the support from Grant providers, businesses, 
clubs, whanau, staff and the school Board. 

Everyone plays their part to ensure our students here at Te Paepae o Aotea have EVERY opportunity 
possible to experience: 

• something new 
• a first national’s event 
• meeting a new group of people/friends 
• giving a sport a try for the first time 
• most importantly, the challenge of – putting themselves out there! 

 
Term 2 is fast approaching with lots more events, sports exchanges and activities involved.  PLEASE 
make sure you check these out.  Information is posted in the daily school notices, school app and all 
our social media platforms. 

 

Brayden Hughes – Jiu-Jitsu 
It’s time to celebrate and acknowledge one of our very own Te Paepae o Aotea students, Brayden 
Hughes and his success. 

Jiu-Jitsu is fun, builds confidence, gives you determination and helps with discipline.  

These attributes have seen Brayden attain an outstanding achievement, representing New Zealand, 
his whānau, clubs – STMA and Fortitude CrossFit, Community and school at the SJJIF Jiu-Jitsu World 
Championships in Japan, September 2024. 

This is epic! Well done, Brayden. Brayden is running a fundraiser through his CrossFit Club Fortitude 
to help support him to get to Japan.  If you are keen to participate and sponsor, check out the flyer. 

If there are any whānau or business keen to help support or donate toward Brayden’s World Jiu-Jitsu 
dream, please email vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

 

Senior Boys Volleyball 
Summer tournament week saw our Senior Boys Volleyball team competing in Division 4 at the 
Volleyball Nationals held in Palmerston North.  Great results across the board with close games against 
some top sides.  

They were placed 2nd in their pool which saw them match up against Aquinas College Boys yesterday, 
losing 1-2.  Later that night they played Freyberg HS winning 2-1. 

11.30am today (Friday) Te Paepae o Aotea face Onehunga High School. 

Sports News 

mailto:vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz


Thank you to our major supporters who have been there for the team from the start of the year, 
through trainings, sponsorships and grants. 

Hawera Volleyball Club, Yarrows, Brad Kempton and Pelorus – Thank you so much for the support 
financially to ensure our team were able to attend Nationals.  As much as we love to play sport it 
comes at a cost. Unfortunately, it’s a cost to students and whānau.  

The team worked hard on their school BBQs to help meet their fees.  Once it all come together, they 
were able to lighten the load of their costs by quite a bit. 

Reg, Te Kiri and Tuki – thank you for stepping in when needed and supporting the team. Your passion 
for the sport does not go unnoticed and our school have been extremely lucky to have you involved. 

Whaea Liz – well… outstanding!!!  Thank you for giving up what little spare time you have to coach the 
boys.   

Lastly to senior student and captain, Mason Kempton – What you have achieved and done for the 
team is outstanding. Helping organise the fundraisers, getting players to trainings, finding sponsorship 
for your teammates, shows dedication and respect.  Thank you. 

 

Waka Ama 
Two teams headed to Rotorua on Monday to the beautiful Blue Lake in Rotorua.  Waka Ama is not the 
easiest sport.  It takes discipline, strength and the energy to attend Matua Mahaki’s early morning 
bootcamps! 

Some tough races, some achievements and lots of memories made throughout the week.   

It’s a sport Te Paepae o Aotea would like to grow and we encourage students to try. 

Thank you, Matua Mahaki and Whaea Mere for taking our group of girls away this week.   

 

2024 Swimming Sports 
Today at the Hāwera Aquatic Centre we have our school Championship Swimming and Non Champs 
Swimming event. 

An event that seemed not as popular this year, however we know we have some amazing and talented 
swimmers in our Championship event and students who are keen to have fun, enjoy the day, earning 
valuable Awa points participating in the Non Champs. 

Championship events kick off at 9.30am, followed by the return of Synchronised Swimming followed 
by Non Champs events. 

Thanks for the support from whānau, community and staff helping on the day to ensure our event is 
successful. 

 

Year 7/8 Inter-Intermediate Swimming Champs 
On Thursday, 21 March, 16 students, eight Year 7 and eight Year 8s, bused to Highlands Intermediate 
to compete against other intermediate schools in Taranaki. 

I was blown away with all who swum.  We had success in the pool achieving top three final placings 
as well as the challenge of students going out of their comfort zone to – ‘JUST DO IT.’ 



 

Year 7-8 swimmers in the finals were: 

Tayla Sturgeon 
1st 30m Free, Breaststroke, Butterfly; 2nd 30m Back and 90m Free 
 
Kayla Warmenhove 
2nd 30m Free, Breaststroke; 3rd 30m Back and 90m Free 
 
Reeve Wasley 
1st 30m Butterfly; 2nd 30m Free; 3rd 90m Free 
 
Yr 8 Relay – 2nd 
Sienna Talaia, Riley Henderson, Kayla Warmenhove, Taylah Sturgeon 
 
 

TSSSA All Abilities Swimming 
12 amazing students from our EC class attended the TSSSA All Ability Swimming event held in 
Stratford, yesterday (Thursday) at the Stratford Aquatic Centre. 

This is a great event that lets our talented students express, explore and involve themselves in water 
play and water activities against other schools.  They have so much fun, as do our staff attending. 

Kathryn Moss and her staff have given our students a voice and the opportunity to participate and be 
involved in as many activities as they can throughout the year already.  What a great achievement for 
everyone involved.   

Thank you Kathryn and staff for ‘making it happen and making memories.’ 

 

TSSSA Croquet 
Fantastic event!  Honestly, you must give it a go.  Low impact sport, can be technical, but FUN.  Great 
numbers at the event.  Again, some trying for the first time and a couple of teams/students who have 
attended for a few years for the fun and bragging rights and a sprinkle of competition. 

The morning session saw our All Ability students giving it a go, along with their support staff.  I hear it 
got competitive and wonder which students may have just edged out staff???? 

The afternoon session had Year 9-13 students play against other schools.  AMAZING… 

Thank you to Hāwera Park Golf Croquet Club and TSSSA for hosting. 

Check out the flyer if you’re keen on playing Croquet – Ricardo Pintor and his team at Hāwera Park 
Golf Croquet would love to see you have a go! 

 

  



Year 7-8 Summer Sports Day 
We have students practicing for the Inter-Intermediate School Touch, Volleyball and Golf tournament. 
This is set down for Thursday, 4 April, at different areas. 

Touch will be held at Devon Intermediate and Te Paepae o Aotea hosting Volleyball and Golf. Great 
way to end our summer season. 

 

Cricket 
Summer is coming to an end which also sees our cricket teams finishing. It’s great to see our teams 
out displaying their skills. First time, we have had a Te Paepae o Aotea Year 7/8 Girls and Boys team 
attend tournaments. This is exciting! 

I hear we have some Sophie Devine, Suzie Bates’ in the mix for our girls and Trent Boult, Martin Crowe 
for our boys.  Keep it up team! 

Huge thanks to Mr White for his support and organisation of ALL teams making trainings, game and 
tournaments. Chief and our Soothill family – thank you. 

 

What next?... Term 2 and more sports! 
Make sure you keep me on my toes by asking what’s next. Check the notices, sports office window 
and Te Paepae o Aotea social media posts, to keep in the loop. 

• TSSSA Events 
• Australian Queensland Tour 
• Weekend Sport 
• Sport Exchanges – from Year 7-13 
• LRA events 
• Extra events (possibly not on our calendar �������) 

It’s happening, so to be involved you must GET involved! Keep it real, have a go and have no regrets! 

 
Ngā mihi, 
Vicki Roberts 
Sports Coordinator 
 

2024 Up and Coming Sporting Events 
TSSSA Years 9-13 
Orienteering Monday, 25 March 
Senior League Thursday, 4 April 
Golf Sunday, 7 April 
Cycling Wednesday, 10 April 
MotoX Sunday, 14 April 

Years 7-8 
Rippa Rugby Thursday Nights 

Te Paepae o Aotea School Events 
Queensland Multi Sport Tour 13-21April  



 



  



Junior Uniform 

 

 
  

 

 

 
Te Paepae o Aotea Skirt 
Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Culotte Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Fitted Short  Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Fitted Trouser Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Short Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Trouser Navy 

   
   

Te Paepae o Aotea 
2023 Polo until 2025 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Polo Shirt 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Vest 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
2023 Hoodie until 
2025 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Hoodie 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
SoftShell Jacket 

 
 

 

Junior Uniform Requirements 
• All students to wear the new lower half of the new school uniform (purchase from NZ 

Uniforms): trousers, shorts, skirt or culottes.   

• Students have the option to wear the new polo shirt or until the end of 2025, the existing 
Te Paepae o Aotea polo shirt.   

• Junior students have the choice of either the school hoodie, blazer, vest or softshell jacket. 
Juniors are also able to wear the existing Te Paepae o Aotea hoodie and jacket until the end of 
2025. 

• Students are to wear plain black or navy-blue socks. Socks cannot be worn with sandals.  

• Shoes must be ALL BLACK for both closed in shoes and sandals. No crocs, no slides/scuffs. 
 

 

  



Senior Uniform 

 

 
  

 

 

 
Te Paepae o Aotea Skirt 
Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Culotte Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Fitted Short  Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Fitted Trouser Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Short Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Trouser Navy 

   
   

Te Paepae o Aotea 
2023 Polo until 2025 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Polo Shirt 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Vest 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
2023 Hoodie until 
2025 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Hoodie 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
SoftShell Jacket 

 
    

 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
SS Blouse Rust 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
LS Blouse Rust 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
SS Shirt Rust 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
LS Shirt Rust 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Blazer 

White Blouse/Shirt 
for 2024 Y13 only 

 
 

 

Senior Uniform Requirements 

• Year 11-13 students have the option of wearing the rust blouse/shirt or new and existing polo 
shirt with the lower half of the new uniform options of trousers, shorts, skirt or culottes. 

• Year 13 students have the option of wearing a white shirt for 2024 only. 

• Senior students have the choice of either the school hoodie, blazer, vest or softshell jacket. 
They are also able to wear the existing Te Paepae o Aotea hoodie and jacket until the end of 
2025. 

• Students are to wear plain black or navy-blue socks. Socks cannot be worn with sandals.  

• Shoes must be ALL BLACK for both closed in shoes and sandals. No crocs, no slides/scuffs. 
 

 

  



Optional Uniform Accessories 

   
  

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Bucket Hat Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Beanie Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Cap Navy 

Te Paepae o Aotea 
Scarf Navy/Rust 

Te Paepae o Aotea Tie 
SENIOR STUDENTS ONLY 

• Bucket hat, beanie, cap and scarf available to all students from NZ Uniforms. 
Only accessories purchased from NZ Uniforms may be worn.   

• Students can wear a plain black or navy thermal underneath their uniform. 
 

 

All school uniform items need to be purchased through: 

 

 

tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com   

https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/


Attendance and engagement 

The Ministry of Education has released the following guide to help support parents and caregivers to 
have their children attend school and develop habits of regular attendance. 

Student attendance: Guide for parents and caregivers – Ministry of Education 
  
 

School Accounts 

If you would like to set up a Family Account for your student, please contact 
Accounts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz  

Credit balances from Family Accounts will be applied to any charges as they arise.  
Remember, when paying accounts online, please ensure you include the following details: 

Particulars: [SURNAME] [First Initial] [Student Number] [Reference (e.g., Rugby)]  
Student Number can be found on MyKAMAR on our website www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

TSB Bank Limited – Te Paepae o Aotea Account: 15-3950-0777159-00 
Charges can also be paid at the Main office by way of cash or EFTPO

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D36b27e5a15-26e-3Dcc3b30eb53&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=LT2sOpFiB087ghp4KIJy83JYjSReyHd8WfmHpAlbsxPneP02fPknGIc6GlTNc8He&s=OJEPcLQxjuHK4dk_UMq59dkgsJBSLAhJ30RJARqW55M&e=
mailto:Accounts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz
http://www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/


 

Safer journeys for school children please click on the link below for more information: 

Road Safety Tips for Hike It, Bike It, Scoot It & Skate It 

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:AP:3a8826b1-2f76-49bd-8aaa-306fc673262d


 

 

 

  



 


